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Office Bearers and Committee for 2025 
 PRESIDENT Rob Fletcher (Barb Lloyd)                        0434 604896 33 Birkdale Sq, Tatura 

VICE PRESIDENT                            
SECRETARY John Truman (Pauline)                        0418 597 626 29 Gordon Dve Kialla Lakes 
TREASURER Peter Vibert                         0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 
COMMITTEE Ray Mullins (Sharon)   5821 2151    0400690102                11 Monash St Shepparton 

 Alan Lavis (Patricia)   5821 6395    0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 
 Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                         0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 
        The Club Captain and Swap Committee Chair are also on the Committee. 

  NEWSLETTER EDITOR Heather Drust                         0407 254 525 46/34 Zurcas Lane Shepparton 

PROPERTY OFFICER John Truman (Pauline)                        0418 597 626 29 Gordon Dve Kialla Lakes 
CLUB PERMIT OFFICER Peter Vibert                         0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 
CLUB PERMIT ASSISTANTS Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 

 Gwyneth Trevaskis                         0409 216 281 71 Lincoln Dve Shepparton 
 David Vibert (Jan)                        0466 077 746 22 Gordon Dve Kialla 

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd and Kris Healey                        0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 
A.O.M.C. DELEGATE Alan Lavis (Patricia) 5821 6395      0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 

LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond                         0456 411 038 17 Robinson St, Murchison 
CLUB CAR PHOTOS      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn)  5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 
SUB-COMMITTEES     

EVENTS CLUB CAPTAIN Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 
                      COMMITTEE            Trevor Dainton, Leigh Johnstone, Alan Lavis, Hugh MacFadyn 
CATERING            CHAIR Julie Mahoney                         0438 040 371 2 Benson Crt, Shepparton 

TREASURER        Bev Brownley                            0439 098943 

COMMITTEE     Sue Agosta, Evie Boschetti, Kris Healey, Judy Mellington,   
    Lorraine Threlfall, Bill Winters       

SWAP                      CHAIR Lloyd Healey (Kris)                        0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 
SECRETARY Lindsay Braybon                         0477 087 997 PO Box 99, Numurkah 

COMMITTEE     Harold Battersby, Ann Bell, Glenn Braybon, Kris Healey,  
    Kelvin Ivers, Trevor McKenzie, Jason Watts 

FACILITIES           CHAIR Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 
COMMITTEE     Barry Croke, Barry Galvin, Lloyd Healey, Bill King, Alan Lavis 

SOCIAL GROUP        Col Grace (Chair) Sandra Pozzobon (Treasurer) 
COMMITTEE       Trevor Dainton, John Pozzobon, Les Williams 

 

TROPHY WINNERS AT THE DECEMBER 2024 CONCOURS 
BARRY COLLISON MEMORIAL TROPHY 

(PEOPLE’S CHOICE) 
1930 ERSKINE 
Model 53 Sedan 

 

Lindsay Braybon 

JOHN STEWART MEMORIAL TROPHY 
FOR BEST PRESENTED VEHICLE 

1955 AUSTIN HEALEY 
100M 

 

Fred & Elaine Williams 

DUSTY SHAW MEMORIAL TROPHY  
FOR BEST INDIVIDUAL EFFORT 

1972 FORD FALCON 
XA Ute Roger & Lorraine Secomb 

JOHN HILL TROPHY 
FOR BEST MOTORCYCLE 

1974 ROYAL ENFIELD 
500 Single Terry Brennan 

          ROLLS-ROYCE PERPETUAL TROPHY FOR CLUB MEMBERS OF THE YEAR Ken O’Connor 
  

      
 Statement of Purposes 
To foster recovery, restoration and preservation of all types of self-propelled heritage vehicles categorized as Veteran (pre-1919),  
Vintage (1919 -1930) and Classic (1931 to vehicles manufactured up to 25 years ago): and 

(b) to facilitate events for the display of heritage vehicles and give members the opportunity to take the vehicles on club runs and trips, 
and in the process to increase to public’s awareness of ou motoring heritage; and 
(c) To facilitate socialising and the exchange of information and vehicle parts between members, similar clubs and interested people. 

      

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc 
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ADDRESS ALL G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc. 
CORRESPONDENCE TO: P. O. BOX 704 
  SHEPPARTON.      3632. 
WEB-SITE: http://www.gvmvdc.com.au       
E-MAIL: gvmvdc@gmail.com 

 
 
 

PHONE:                                       0494 359 616 
   MONTHLY Held in the GVMVDC.Inc. Clubrooms, 40 Grahamvale Rd, Grahamvale (northeastern 

MEETINGS outskirts of Shepparton) on the second Thursday of each month, starting at 8.00pm. 
 New members and visitors are welcome to attend. 
  COMMITTEE Meets in the Clubrooms on the fourth Thursday of each month except December. 

   MEMBERSHIP Membership Fees for 2025 $80 ($30 if not getting paper Journal).   
  Joining fee is $20. Financial year is 1st July – 30th June    
  Subs can be paid directly into the Club’s bank account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank. 

 BSB  633 000   Acct No 1366 25076.  Include your name and membership number as details. 
  
  MONTHLY GVMVDC Inc organises club runs every month, on both weekends and weekdays. Details  
RALLIES of this month’s runs are on the Coming Up pages of this Journal. Slower vehicles may leave 
 earlier if they wish.  Members without a rally car can come modern or turn up and get a lift with 
 somebody. Members are reminded to fill out the rally attendance sheet sometime during the run. 

   
  CLUB SHOP Lapel badges (members) $4.00    Wind jacket $50.00 
             (for non-members) $5.00    Windcheaters (depending on size) $20 - $30 
 Car Badges (members only)     $16.00 T-shirts (depending on size/style) $15 - $25 
 Windscreen stickers                         $3.00 Caps $15.00   

  Embroidered patch of club logo     $3.00   
   Contact the club librarian.  
  
  RED PLATE When your Club Permit is due for renewal, you can: 
VEHICLE -  bring the papers to a club meeting for signing, 
PERMIT -  post them with a self-addressed envelope to GVMVDC Inc Permit Officer, c/- P.O. Box 6, 
RENEWALS  Shepparton 3632 and the Permit Officer will sign them and return them, or 
 -  post them to the Permit Officer with a cheque and an envelope addressed to VicRoads 
  and the Permit Officer will sign them and send them on. 
   See the Permit Officers at a meeting for further details.   You can also contact Peter Vibert 
    on 0408 333 172 to arrange a time. Peter lives at 7 Cardinia Court, Kialla Lakes. 
  
  CLUB LIBRARY A full listing of the Club’s books, manuals and DVDs is available in the library at club meetings. 
  
  CAR PHOTOS Each member is entitled to have one car photo on the wall at no cost. Give your 220x140mm 
 photo to Hugh MacFadyen with your details and the car’s details. He will do the framing. 
 Further photos can be done for $10 each. See Hugh for details. 
  
  JOURNAL Contributions for the next Journal should be to the Editor before 1st November 2025. 
  
   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

“Every car has a story to tell, and those who 
love them can hear it.” – Unknown 

 

 

http://www.gvmvdc.com.au/
mailto:gvmvdc@gmail.com
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Once again, our Swap Meet has been a huge success. The weather was a minor concern initially 
until the sun got itself together and burned off the gathered clouds, so the meticulous planning by 
our Swap Meet Subcommittee came up trumps again. (I wonder if you can actually say that these 
days, given the situation in America, and even if you can say it, I feel that the message being 
imparted has, perhaps, changed forever). A HUGE thanks to Lindsay Braybon, Harold Battersby, 
Ann Bell, Glen Braybon, Kelvin Ivers, Trevor McKenzie and Jason Watts and, of course, Kris and 
Lloyd Healey. 

A HUGE thanks also to the ladies and gent of the Catering Subcommittee; Julie Mahoney, Bev 
Brownley, Sue Agosta, Evie Boschetti, Kris Healey, Judy Mellington, Cheryl Simpson, Lorraine 
Threlfall and Bill Winters. Feedback from the clientele of the canteen and the various BBQ outlets 
regarding the quality and variety of food available, and the applicable prices was, without 
exception, very positive. 

And finally, an equally HUGE thanks to all club members and, in a number of instances, non-
club members but family of club members, who turned up and assisted on the day. Without your 
help, the swap meet could not be run, irrespective of the quality of planning put in by the respective 
sub-committees. The federal government thanks you too, as it surreptitiously slips its hand into our 
collective pocket for its ‘cut’. 

The annual Club Rally was held from September 16th to 23rd. Focussed on the goldfields area of 
Victoria, the rally was, by all accounts, an excellent event enjoyed by all who participated. Thanks 
to Alan Lavis and Hughie MacFadyen for their efforts in organising this event. 

As we speak of events, the Events Subcommittee is currently in the process of planning the 
club’s events for the forthcoming twelve months. If you have any thoughts on the types of events 
that you would like to see the club run, then PLEASE make your thoughts known to the Events 
Subcommittee Chairperson and Club Captain, Barry Croke (events@gvmvdc.com.au). 

Best regards / Rob Fletcher 
 
 

 
  

Such a busy month I thought I would have more information to pass on but unfortunately, I have 
not received much at all. This Journal can only be as good as the members input so, please send 
through information, the cut-off date is at the bottom of page 2. 

You will notice a change on the front and back. The sponsors have been moved around as some 
have pulled out, the calendar is back thanks to our president, and the cover has changed. All winners 
are still mentioned on page 1.  

Yours in motoring, 
Heather Drust

From the Editor 

CONTENTS: 4. September Meeting Minutes  12. Number Plate Survey 
  6. Coming Up      13. AOMC Club & Trade Expo 
             8. Rally Report Marong   14. Buy swap & Sell  

            9. Swap Photos     17. Calendar     
            11. Saturday Social Day        

President’s Report 
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Minutes of General Meeting held 11 Sep 
2025 at the Clubrooms 

There were 78 members, 1 visitor & 7 listed 
apologies. 
President Robin Fletcher opened the meeting 
at 8.00 pm thanking those present for 
attending and ran through the Club’s safety 
protocols. 
Visitor: Bill Perry was attending as the guest 
visitor and friend of Barry Galvin. 
Bereavment : The Club acknowledged the 
passing of past member Graeme Waite, who 
died on 26th August 2025, with a short word 
from Denis Burr, followed by one minute of 
silence in his honor. 
New Members: Don & Kerrie Needham and 
Peter Flavell & Somchai Wisasawat were 
presented with their badges and welcomed to 
the Club. 
Previous Minutes of the 14th of August 
General Meeting as printed in the Journal 
were accepted following a motion from Allan 
Weeks and seconded by Tom Brown. No 
business arising.   
Presidents Business: Robin Fletcher 
explained that after much discussion, 
sometimes vigorous, the Committee have 
decided to adopt Fire Wardens. These will be 
placed at each door to assist Members exit if 
an emergency were to occur. To carry out this 
we need to form a small sub-committee 
(about 3) to carry out this Emergency 
Planning. Please contact Robin after the 
meeting or by phone if you can help. 
REPORTS 
Correspondence by Secretary John Truman                                                                                                     
Incoming by Post: 5 club newsletters, 3 bank 
statements.                                                                              
Incoming by email: 11 club newsletters, 4 
AOMC newsletters, 1 Federation notice, 1 
invoice from Telstra, 1 Telstra overdue 
matter, 1 Council Rates  invoice, 5 event 
notifications, notice of death of Graeme 
Waite, Test-n-Tag invoice and log, 1 Journal 
redirection, various  membership dealings.                                                                                                                                                                                                            
This report was accepted after a motion by 
John Truman and seconded by Colin Opie.  
Treasurer: Peter Vibert presented a four-
page report which included the balances of all  
 

 
accounts. He gave a run down on the main 
transactions, such as swap sites coming in and 
Council rates, library update items, weed 
killing chemicals and Firewatch servicing 
going out.  He ran through the balances of all 
accounts.  Asked for questions – none 
received.                                                                                                                        
This report was accepted after a motion from 
Peter Vibert and seconded by Mike Cannon. 
Club Captain: Barry Croke reported that 
mid-week run to Lockington was an excellent 
event and thanked Leigh Johnston for 
arranging the excellent help from the locals 
on the day. The Marong Picnic had a few 
Members attend under average weather 
conditions. There were a good variety of 
vehicles to view. Alan Lavis reported that The 
Goldfields Rally would have 16 vehicles 
leave on 16th Sep. for Bendigo via Heathcote. 
At Bendigo they will visit the Bushmaster 
Factory and the Bendigo Tram. Then on to 
Castlemaine for a steam train ride and some 
collections. The final stop is at Ballarat to 
visit some more collections. As September 
was busy with the Swap, the mid-week run 
was held off till 1st October to Mt.Major and 
the Goorambat Hotel. Barry also promoted 
the A.O.M.C. Trade Show and the Numurkah 
Show on 23rd Oct.. The October mid-week 
run will be on the 15th to Violet Town and 
Bruce Hargrave’s art exhibition. This year’s 
Triennial Rally to Gippsland has 9 of our 
vehicles attending. 
Reports from the floor: No reports. 
Swap Meet: Lloyd Healey reported all going 
well but due to last minute apologies he needs 
some more volunteers to lighten the load. 
Lloyd ran through the procedures of those 
working on gates at the Swap. There will be 
an Eftpos machine operating on Gate 3. 
Anybody desiring to help with the set up 
should report at the Showgrounds at 8.30 a.m. 
Saturday.  
Federation Delegate: No report. 
Catering: Julie Mahoney has everything set 
and ready to go. Robin Fletcher added that we 
need all Members to get in and give a hand. 
He stressed that as this is our only fund-
raising activity for the year, all Members need 
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to help out to ensure the future funding of the 
Club. 
Social Group: Trevor Dainton reported that 
they are meeting Saturday 16th September at 
the Shepparton R.S.L. Please let Col know if 
you are attending. 
Facilities: Greg Sutherland reported that all is 
in control.  
AOMC Delegate: No report 
Guest Speaker: Greg Sutherland introduced 
Bill Perry who then made a presentation of 

his version of The Battle of Bathsheba which 
took place during the First World War. 
General Business: No General Business. 
 Buy, Sell & Swap: Marcia Murrell has 
Richard’s 1966 Holden HR Wagon for sale. 
Raffle: Ray Mullins conducted his raffle with 
assistance from Evie Boschetti and eight 
members went away with their lucky prizes. 
Next Meetings:  General – 9th October 2025          
Committee – 25th September 2025 
Meeting closed at 9.17 pm and Members 
adjourned for supper. 

 
 

CATERING SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT  
Another Swap is under our belt!  

I wish to give a huge thank you to everyone who helped at the BBQs or in the Canteen on Sunday at 
the Swap Meet. Without your support, it would be impossible to cook and serve the food to those 
who attend on the day. Everyone did a fantastic job, and your efforts are truly appreciated. 

Also, a big thank you to those who came to help with preparations on Saturday and the 
clean-up on Sunday afternoon. The load is certainly lightened when people willingly come in to 
help out. We are so grateful.  

The catering Committee is very pleased with the outcome of the day food-wise. Many 
patrons spoke of the good variety, quality and prices of the food provided which was nice to hear. 
We were selling things up until nearly 1pm and only a very small quantity of rolls, bread and some 
uncooked chips were left over. These were donated to FOODSHARE, so they were put to good use. 

Once again, thank you to everyone who helped out in any way they could, to make this 
year’s Swap a great success. 

Kind regards, 
Julie Mahoney 
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**GVMVDC General Meeting, Clubrooms – 8:00pm Thursday 9th October 2025 
Masks and sanitiser are provided for those who need them.  
There is a monthly raffle with 8 prizes so have your $2 coins and get 3 tickets at the 
door. 

**Mid-week run – Violet Town and Euroa, Wednesday October 15, 2025 
The focus of this run is Euroa.  We will visit Bruce Hargrave’s house for 

a picnic lunch at his garden and a viewing of his artwork exhibition “Bush & 
Bay”. Bruce is a GVMVDC member and is known for his works depicting 
scenes of Euroa and the coast. 

Members can gather at the car park in front of Kialla Central Hall (beside 
road to Euroa).  Depart 9.30am for Violet Town. Morning coffee stop at Violet 
Town then onto Euroa. 

Bring a chair and your lunch (or pick something up in Euroa) and proceed to 13 
McGuinness Street, Euroa. 

** Saturday Social Day Cubrooms – 10am Saturday 18th October 2025  
Our Next Social Day will be held on Saturday 18th October 2025 at the 

Clubrooms 10am - 2pm. We will be having a BBQ could everyone please bring 
a salad to share. 

Could you please let Sandra know by no later than Wednesday 15th 
October 2025. with numbers of attendance. Phone: Sandra 0419551748 Home 
0358231410 or John 0467313785 

All Welcome. Look forward to seeing you all attend. 
Kind Regards Sandra 

AOMC Club and Trade Expo: Saturday October 18th, 2025 
The AOMC has organized this expo for vehicle restorers in its affiliated clubs.  As a 

GVMVDC member they are inviting you with free entry. Traders and specialist providers for 
vehicle restorers will be present to showcase their products and services.  Our club could even book 
a free site to display up to four cars in the central area. We would need to book this site. 

This expo is to be at Penrite Oil headquarters 110-116 Greens Road, Dandenong South 
between 8.30am and 2pm with plenty of parking and catering vans on site.   

Check the AOMC website for further details. 

**Numurkah Show – Wednesday October 22nd  
Our club, with its historic links to Numurkah, has traditionally responded to this Show 

Committee’s request for a display of heritage vehicles.  A prominent spot is reserved for 
GVMVDC.  It is a valuable opportunity to promote our club and certainly attracts people interested 
in our vehicles.  Arrival at the Showgrounds by 10am is suggested.  Enter the showgrounds via the 
gate east of the main angled entrance.  Show officials will guide you to our spot. 

** Ladies Lunch – Friday 24th October Last Straw - Keppel St at 11.45am for 12noon 
 All ladies from the club are invited to join a group for a meal and chatter at the Last Straw 
Café. Names are to be left with Mary Apostol by Wednesday 22nd October please.  
Phone 0407 848 014 

 

Coming Up 
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**East Gippsland Triennial Rally – October 31st – November 4th  

This rally will be conducted by the East Gippsland Historical Automobile Club with 
numerous activities including visits to Maffra, Lindendow, Stratford, Buccan, Orbost, Bruthen and 
Lakes Entrance from their Bairnsdale headquarters.  See earlier Journals for details or their email 
triannualrally@gmail.com 

Already 13 GVMVDC members in 7 vehicles have booked in with the organisers.  Their 
rally secretary is still taking entries and advises these must be received by Friday 12th September. 
 
Art Exhibition 

An exhibition by Bruce Hargreave “Bush and Bay” opening at 2.30 on Sunday October 12th.  
It will be open every day from 11.00-5.00 for three weeks at his home, 13 McGuinness Street 
Euroa. 
 
** GVMVDC Club run event 

 
 

This Month in Car History (October) 

October holds a special place in automotive history, marking significant milestones that have 
shaped the industry we know today.  
From the introduction of iconic vehicles to groundbreaking technological advancements, this month 
celebrates the evolution of automobiles and their impact on society. 

1908: Ford Model T Launch Introduction of mass-produced, affordable cars for 
the masses. 

1913: First Moving Assembly Line Ford implements the moving assembly line, 
revolutionizing car manufacturing. 

1938: Volkswagen Beetle Production 
Begins 

The Beetle becomes an iconic car worldwide, 
symbolizing reliability and design. 

1958: Introduction of Three-Point Seat 
Belt 

Volvo enhances vehicle safety with a revolutionary 
seat belt design. 

1997: Thrust SSC Breaks Sound Barrier First car to break the sound barrier, setting a new 
land speed record. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:triannualrally@gmail.com
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Rally Report – Federation Picnic, Marong August 21st, 2025 
 The annual Federation of Victorian, Vintage and Classic Vehicle Club picnic was attended 
by eleven club members.  A cool morning with patchy mist possibly curtailed early starters as the 
GVMVDC contingent found less than half the trotting track occupied by reversed-in vehicles at 
9.45am.  However, by soon after 10am the full circumference of the oval was occupied. 
 A feature of the gathering was the Fordson E27N tractor, with it being 80 years since this 
model became a common sight on post WWII farms.  A diversity of types was present; 
petrol/kerosene and Perkins diesel powered, normal 2WD plus a rare 4WD unit and even an 
excellent half-track machine. 
 The usual diverse range of vehicles was on display with Vanguards, Morris Minor and Mini 
Minor being obvious.  A good range of Packards, Studebakers and Chevrolets parked between the 
extensive collection of Holdens and Fords.  Numerous vintage vehicles added to the interest. 
 Characteristically the exhibitors were their talkative selves, eager to engage in conversation 
about their vehicles and world events, and at the post-lunch mass gathering ever hopeful of 
achieving one of the many lucky entry ticket prizes. 
 

GVMVDC Event Attendance Federation Picnic - Marong 21 August 2025 
    
    Vehicle   

Name Year Make Model 
John & Jenny Grieve 1962 Jaguar Sedan 
Barry & Marg Croke 1968 Humber Series Va Super Snipe 
Lloyd Healy & Glen & 1970 Ford  Falcon 
      Annette Braybon       
Leigh Johnston & LynnTyrrell 1972 Ford  LTD 
Russell Kerwin 1975 Leyland Club Mini GT 
Rob Balfour Modern     
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Saturday Social Day – RSL 20th September 

Our Saturday Social Day was held at The Shepparton RSL Club. 
The day was attended by a dozen of our members. 
We had a nice meal, and a lot of chatting took place. 
Thanks to Col for organising numbers for the day.  
Apologies from John and Sandra as they were busy enjoying a couple of weeks away in their new 
caravan, destination Lightning Ridge. 
Thanks to all that came, your attendance was very much appreciated. 
 Regards Sandra

Journal Sent to France 
We had a request to send a 2018 Journal to France as there was a photo on the front cover of a 1913 
Th.Schneider 13.20 tourer owned by Jack and Robyn Nind and an article in the journal on the 
vehicle. The gentleman is Patrick Frachebois and he is included in the journal article.  
The web page must be travelling far and wide in the world. 

 

Saturday Social Day 
 

This is Patrick Frachebois, the 
Schneider enthusiast from France, with two of 
his cars, a 1921 torpedo tourer and a 1912 
limousine. 

He believes that there are 
approximately 

70 Th Schneiders left in the world. 

There are at least two others in country Victoria.   
Wouldn’t it be great to see all three together? 
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VicRoads Club Permit Number Plate Survey 
 

The AOMC and VicFed have jointly made good progress in discussions with VicRoads about a 
number of issues involving the heritage vehicle movement, and number plates has been one 
of these topics. It is therefore pleasing for us as peak bodies to be asked by VicRoads to help 
distribute a short survey seeking to find out more about what the movement would like to see 
happen with custom number plates for cars on the CPS. 

The survey is designed to gather insights from car enthusiasts across Victoria to help 
VicRoads better understand their interests and preferences when it comes to custom plates. 

The feedback VicRoads receives will play a valuable role in shaping future initiatives that 
celebrate and support the car club community. 

You are invited to complete the survey using the Survey Link (below), not later than 
Wednesday October 15th. 

Survey Link: https://survey.usabilla.com/live/s/68be6cabee65837b7368352f 
Closing Date: Wednesday October 15th 

Please note that all responses will be treated confidentially and no personally identifiable 
information will be collected. The data will be used solely for research and planning purposes, 
in accordance with VicRoad's privacy policy and relevant data protection standards. 

Best regards / Rob Fletcher 

 
The Club Permit Scheme or colloquially known as "Red plates" is a 
"Registration Permit" of a motor vehicle recognised by VicRoads to make 
limited use of historic motor vehicles 25 years or older on the road 
network. To establish if a motor vehicle is 25 years old the build date 
must be confirmed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://kor01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fr.news.aomc.asn.au%2Fmk%2Fcl%2Ff%2Fsh%2F6rqJfgq8dINmNpaJgNSKYGl3cwv%2FTfDButlMurwf&data=05%7C02%7C%7C04f7b8aa5036494f12ef08ddfd6b098c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638945358370477104%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GZKstChjp3NHrYYIwYAI6xL3LFNexPA%2FAirolMRXrHc%3D&reserved=0
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For Sale 
From The Colac Car Club 
A 1955 FJ Holden in good condition. Attached are photos and for all details, please contact the 
email address as listed below.  
The owner is being represented by a colleague as he does not have internet access.  
Please contact: Jason Wilson (Support Coordinator) or Lilly via the email address.  
jwilson@coconnect.com.au 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For Sale 
1928 Pontiac Tourer, older restoration, new tyres and upholstery, running plus spares. $15,000 
Phone Tim: 03 5763244 

Wanted 
Two Harford Friction Shock Absorbers 
Phone Tim: 03 5763244 

Give Away 
1947 Humber Super Snipe Series 1 
Contact David Webster, (Winton) 
0400 230 597 nighttime 
 

For Sale  
1999 S2000 Honda $45,000 
Formula red 
Excellent condition.     
Contact Bruce Hargrave 0400414547 
 
 

Buy, Swap & Sell 
 

  

 

mailto:jwilson@coconnect.com.au
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For Sale 
Very smart low mileage 1974 Toyota Corolla SE Automatic for sale. 
It is fully registered and can be driven away $10,000 
Car is in Kialla 
Contact: Peter Vibert 0408 333 172 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For Sale 1917 Saxon Roadster. 
Right hand drive. Motor runs really well, electric starter, body 99% complete. New tyres 
Old age and retirement village preclude my finishing this project.   
One front mudguard requires attention. Heaps of spares including some 1913 Saxon parts, four 
engines, set of springs and sundry other parts.  
Owner’s manual, parts book and several large boxes of parts. 
An ideal project with the difficult work done on a hard to find, Veteran car.   
Asking.  $25.000 the lot.  
Contact:  Mick Newham 

Phone 0400 119 844 
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For Sale 
1948 Chevy Stylemaster Ute – Permit 92045H not transferable All original.  
VIN/Chassis: 8121655702. Engine number: R253106  
Comes with many spare parts!…. $69,000 ono  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ALSO 
MV AUGUSTA 2006 f41000S. Immaculate bike. Rego HOTAZ  
VIN/Chassis ZCGF511BB5V002315  
Engine number F5A4002253 Only 2500kms  
Trophy winner on every outing. 
Comes with all books, paddock stand and extras. $22,000 ono 

 
Contact 0406 763 822 for further details. 
These are from Colac Car Club 
 
 
Please send through any buy swap and sell items to the editor at the email address on page 2. 
They will be published in 2 editions of the Journal. If they are taken before the second edition, 
please notify the editor. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Q: Why was the car always tired? 
A: It never took any brakes. 
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  Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc.       

  Events Calendar          
            

Driver's Calendar: OCT to JAN  
OCT 
2025       

Days    S M T W T F S  
  01-Oct-25 Mt Major  - Goorambat        1 2 3 4  

2 04-Oct-25 Alexandra Muselm Heritage Machinery Festival                 
  05-Oct-25 Euroa Show and Shine  5 6 7 8 9 10 11  

  05-Oct-25 Dookie Military Vehicle Rally                 
  09-Oct-25 General Meeting; clubrooms 8:00pm  12 13 14 15 16 17 18  

22 12-Oct-25 Bruce Hargrave Art Exhibition Euroa                 
  15-Oct-25 Violet Town - Euroa  19 20 21 22 23 24 25  

  18-Oct-25 Saturday Social Day Clubrooms 10am BBQ                 
  18-Oct-25 AOMC Trade Expo  26 27 28 29 30 31    

  19-Oct-25 Bay to Birdwood Run; Adelaide                 

  
22-Oct-25 Numurkah Show 

 

NOV 
2025       

  23-Oct-25 Committee Meeting: Clubrooms 7.30pm        S M T W T F S  
  24-Oct-25 Ladies lunch Last Straw 11.45am  30           1  
5 31-Oct-25 Gateway to Gippsland Triannual Rally                 
  09-Nov-25 Chrysler Club Display Day; Yarra Glen Racecourse  2 3 4 5 6 7 8  
  13-Nov-25 General Meeting; clubrooms 8:00pm                 
2 15-Nov-25 Bendigo Swap Meet; Bendigo Showgrounds  9 10 11 12 13 14 15  
  23-Nov-25 Wangaratta Swap Meet; Wangaratta Showgrounds                 
  27-Nov-25 Committee Meeting: Clubrooms 7.30pm        16 17 18 19 20 21 22  
3 28-Nov-25 Geelong Revival; Geelong waterfront                 
  11-Dec-25 General Meeting; clubrooms 8:00pm  23 24 25 26 27 28 29  
  14-Dec-25 Annual Concourse & Christmas Picnic                 

 
  

 
DEC 
2025       

 
  

 S M T W T F S  

 
     1 2 3 4 5 6  

 
  

                
 

   7 8 9 10 11 12 13  
 

  
                

 
   14 15 16 17 18 19 20  

 
  

                
 

   21 22 23 24 25 26 27  
 

  
                

 
   28 29 30 31        

 
  

                



 

 

198-200 Numurkah Rd Shepparton 

03-5821 3299 
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